


Letter of Support 

 
for  

Patricia A. DeZern 

Special Use Permit for Wildlife Rehabilitation 

at 7345 Longview Drive 

Richmond, VA 23225 
 

 

Dear Councilwoman Larson: 

 

My family and I have read Pat DeZern’s Application for a Special Use Permit for Wildlife 

Rehabilitation and whole heartedly support her in this endeavor. Neighbors of Pat’s for almost 

three years, we can attest that Pat has the compassion and knowledge to care for wild animals in 

need. We are fortunate to live in a secluded, wooded area near to the James River where most of 

the properties sit on at least an acre. The location of Pat’s house is perfect for rehabilitating 

animals and we think this permit couldn’t be issued to a more appropriate Richmonder.  

 

Please do not hesitate to call me if you would like a verbal reference for Pat as I would be happy 

to talk to you. 

 

Thank you so much for considering her application and again, we fully endorse Pat for the 

Special Use Permit for Wildlife Rehabilitation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kelley Barry 
 

Kelley Barry 

 

Kelley, Alex, Ben, and Jake Barry-Coppola 

7315 Longview Ct, Richmond, VA 23225 

804.317.7532 









 
 
Feb 19th, 2020 
 
Virginia Department of Game and Inland Fisheries 
7870 Villa Park Drive, #400 
HENRICO  VA  23228 
 
 
RE:  Patricia DeZern’s application for “Special Use Permit for Wildlife Rehabilitation” 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am an Assistant Professor at VCU directing a medical research program worth in excess of $5.2M.  This 
position involves directing my staff to work with laboratory animals developing drugs that will ultimately 
improve the quality of life for humans with diseases and traumatic injuries.  As part of my Professional 
duties I am also a member of VCU’s Animal Care and Welfare Program (ACUP) that is designed to ensure 
all animal research is performed in compliance with State and Federal regulations, which involves 
participation in our annual inspections of VCU animal laboratory and housing facilities. 
 
I live at 7344 Longview Drive, Richmond VA 23225 and I am a direct neighbor of Ms. Patricia DeZern, who 
lives at 7345 Longview Drive, Richmond VA 23225.  Our end of Longview Drive is a very woodsy area, with 
large lot sizes (averaging ~1 acre each), which connect to the James River Park “Pony Pasture” and 
“Wetlands” areas.  There is an extensive wildlife population in our immediate and surrounding areas, and 
members of our community, including Patricia, are heavily involved in protecting the James River Park 
and surrounding areas from urban threats, including highway expansions and increased vehicular traffic.  
In this regard, I fully support all of the volunteers who make our neighborhood the best it can be. 
 
During 2019 while I was talking with Patricia, she was explaining to me her involvement in the local wildlife 
rehabilitation program.  I must admit I was quite surprised to learn of this because her outside cages are 
not visible from the street, despite me having walked past her house almost every day for the past year.  
In talking with Patricia I was immediately impressed with her enthusiasm and ability to care for these 
animals with such dedication and skill, and the woodsy environment in which we live is perfect for her 
rehabilitation program providing the animals an opportunity to be amongst their natural environment, 
albeit within secure cage, prior to their final release.  It is clear that Patricia provides exceptional 
dedication and care for her animals, and she clearly plays a critical role in providing a safe environment 
for them to recover.  In part of our recent discussions, I was made aware that Patricia is required to apply 
for a Special Use Permit for wildlife rehabilitation at her home.  It goes without saying that I fully support 
Patricia’s application for a Special Use Permit for wildlife rehabilitation, and wish her the best in continuing 
to providing care for our injured and young wildlife.  Our wildlife need volunteers like Patricia caring for 
them. 
 
Sincerely 
 

        
Kirsty J. Dixon, Ph.D. 
Assistant Professor, VCU Dept. of Surgery 
7344 Longview Drive 
Richmond VA 23225 
Cell:  786-301-3046 


